

September 6, 2019

Paul L. Coxworthy Direct Dial: 709.570.8830 pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com

## Via Courier

Newfoundland and Labrador Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

Ms. G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of Corporate Services

and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

2017 Hydro GRA Compliance Application Re:

We have reviewed the Compliance Application, and Grant Thornton's report and Hydro's responses to requests for information in respect of same. We have also had the opportunity to review the submission of Newfoundland Power, filed September 5, 2019. Following that review, we can advise that the Island Industrial Customer (IIC) Group have no comment to add with respect to the Compliance Application.

We do confirm our intention to file a detailed claim for costs on behalf of the IIC Group in the General Rate Application, including this Compliance proceeding, within 30 days of the setting of final rates, pursuant to PU 6 (2019).

We trust this is in order.

Yours truly,

Stewart McKelvey

Paul L. Coxworthy

PLC/tas

**Enclosures** 

Shirley Walsh, Senior Legal Counsel- Regulatory, Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro

Dennis M. Browne, Q.C., Consumer Advocate

Gerard Hayes, Newfoundland Power

ec. Gregory Moores, Iron Ore Company of Canada

Senwung Luk, Labrador Interconnected Group

4128-2504-0415 v1